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July 28, 2004

Attendees: Patricia Downs (DECD), Lorna Joseph (DOL), Darlene Dunbar (DCF), Susan Vater (CTF), Nancy Nicolescu (DPH), Kenneth Marcus (DMHAS), Pamela Sucato (DOT), Mary Johnson (DOC), John Mengacci (State Prevention Council), Jeanne Milstein (OCA), Kathryn Dupree (DMR), Marc Ryan (OPM), Anne Foley (OPM), George Coleman (SDE), MaryAnn Handley (Senator), Cristine Vogel (OHCA), Andrew Norton  (House Republican Office), Patricia Wilson-Coker (DSS), Elaine Zimmerman (COC)

Welcome and Introductions
The Chair, Marc Ryan, welcomed Council members. Council member were asked to articulate their perspectives of the impact their agencies will have on the Council’s charge to reduce child poverty in Connecticut by 50%. 

A power point presentation was shown to the Council and used to review and take action on the following agenda items: 

· Reviewed the purpose and requirements of Public Act 04-238.

· Reviewed and agreed on the proposed Council and Subcommittee structure. 

· Agreed to meet the third Wednesday of each month at 10:00 in Room 2B at the Legislative Office Building

· Due to the frequency of subcommittee meetings Marc Ryan asked Senator Handley to work with the House and Senate to solicit legislative staff to serve as subcommittee members. 

· Reviewed and accepted the proposed work plan. 

· Council requested geographic mapping to document the incidence of child poverty in Connecticut.

· Reviewed and approved the draft analysis of the long-term effects on child poverty. A revised draft will be forwarded to Council for additional comments.

Discussion of child poverty 

Council had a discussion of the implication of using different approaches for the definition of child poverty. For example, using 100% or 200% of the federal poverty level or a self-sufficiency standard. Council asked the subcommittee to begin discussion on the definition of child poverty and report to the Council at the August 18th meeting.  

Public Hearing

Council asked the subcommittee to develop a plan to convene more than one public hearing.

Miscellaneous

Council members unable to serve on the Council must forward an official letter to the Chair naming their designee.    
Council discussed ensuring that there is sufficient time in the workplan to fully explore potential strategies to reduce child poverty in Connecticut by 50% within 10 years.

Council members will solicit input from constituents, providers, and staff regarding potential strategies to address child poverty, as well as any additional information about child poverty that would be valuable in our discussions and analysis.  Ultimately, the Council will be developing recommendations in the areas of vocational training and placement, educational opportunities, housing, day care and after-school programs, health care access, treatment programs and services, and childhood nutrition programs.

Council requested website address for the “Future of Children: Children in Poverty Report” Volume 7.No2 Summer/Fall of 1997.

Council requested a copy of the power point presentation used at the July 28th meeting. 

Next Steps

The next Council meeting will be held on August 18, 2004.
